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Southside A’s  

2020 Board of Directors* 
 

Officers: 

 

Director:      Jackie Peterson*   770-964-6644 
 jackiepete100@gmail.com 

Vice-Director: Jim Hunter*   770-710-2153 
ytguy@aol.com  

Rec. Secretary/ Corr. Secretary:  
            Kathy Huey*     770-328-4228 
                    kkhuey@gmail.com 

Treasurer:     Cheryl Simpson*    770-463-5833 
simp94@bellsouth.net 

Standing Board Positions: 

Past Dir./Advisor:  Jim Wingo* 
nosomi2@gmail.com  

Newsletter:           Gwyneth Shotwell* 
                              (Mike Shotwell, unpaid consultant) 

gwynshot@aol.com  

Member-at-large: 

Terry Atkins* 

Committee Chairpersons: 
Tech Chair:            Tom Romine 
 

Membership:      Jim Johnston 
 
Activities Coordinator: Dick Carne 
 
Mileage keeper:               Pat Tyler 
 

Webmaster: Pat Tyler 
     Art Direction: Mike Shotwell                    

 

**Board Meeting Minutes:  We will now be posting 
our Board Meeting Minutes on the website each 
month. Simply go to the website and click on the link 
under “About” on the home page, or click here. 

 

2021 Southside A’s Club Events   
 

 

December 14 Final prep for Lighted A’s 

December 16 Lighted A’s on Parade! 
 
 

2022 Upcoming Club Events   
 

January 8 Twelfth Night Celebration – Frank’s 
at the old Mill, 4 PM. 

February19-20 Valentine’s Luncheon.  
LaGrange Mardi Gras parade 
participation, staying overnight. 

 

 
 

 
 

Editor’s Note:    

The holidays are upon us and we want to enjoy all 
the beauty and significance of the season.  We hope 
to add to the festivities by sharing our A’s, lighted 
up in their holiday best, for a parade to several 
assisted living and nursing facilities in the 
Fayetteville/Peachtree City areas. Plan to attend this 
event that promises to be a treat for all.  See details 
on page 4. 

And a Merry Christmas to all!  

--Gwyneth  

mailto:jackiepete100@gmail.com
mailto:ytguy@aol.com
mailto:kkhuey@gmail.com
mailto:simp94@bellsouth.net
mailto:nosomi2
mailto:gwynshot@aol.com
http://www.southsideas.com/minutes.htm
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Thoughts from Our Director  

Greetings to all,   

Is your family like mine? It seems that the feast we share on Thanksgiving day opens the door to the Christmas 

season and the non-stop celebrating. 

To gather as family and friends was something we had all taken for granted until COVID,  now we realize what 

a privilege it is! That being said, take advantage of all the wonderful programs available from the churches, 

theaters and civic organizations to celebrate the birth of our Savior Christ Jesus. 

Thursday, December 16, is an opportunity for us to bring joy to residents of some of the area nursing homes 

and assisted living facilities. Decorate your car in lights and join our “A’s on Parade”.  See details elsewhere in 

the Newsletter.  

My two-year tenure as Director is coming to a close and I want to say “thank you” to the board. They are a great 

group of people to work with and truly have the desire to serve in such a way that our club will continue to 

thrive. Time and effort goes into each activity and tour we enjoy as old car enthusiasts and the members of the 

board make that possible. So again, to the board, I say “thank you”. 

Wishing you and yours a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.   

Let’s keep our A’s rolling,       

--Jackie

 

 

    Visit our website!                Join us on Facebook!  
  

      Southsideas.com   

 

 

 

Happy Birthday!  Happy  Anniversary!  

  
7th    – Wyvonne Hobbs 28th –  Terry & Niva Atkins 
18th    – Chuck Johnson  
  
  
  

http://southsideas.com/
https://www.facebook.com/ModelAFordSouthAtlanta/


~ 4 ~ 
 

Lighted A's on Parade 

December 16th  
 

Come join us in our first Lighted A's on Parade on 

December 16th beginning at 5:15PM, and we’ll spread 

some Christmas cheer to those seniors unable to be with 

their families for the Season. We will drive through five 

assisted living homes with our Model A’s decorated for 

Christmas with lights glowing. Here’s our plans for the 

event, a short tour and dinner. 

At the end of this email are some links for purchasing "fairy 

lights," lighted wreaths, attachments, etc. We recommend 

you get an early start for decorating your A; it may take a 

little time to fine tune what works for you. 

 

We will meet to complete the decorating of our cars on December 14th at 1:00PM at the Glenloch 

Recreation Center at 601 Stevens Entry. Peachtree City. We will meet in the parking area adjacent to the 

Recreation Center building. Decorating our cars early will give us a chance to test them out for a couple days 

before the big event! 

On Thursday evening at 5:15PM we will rally at the Starbuck’s on 54 Hwy East in the Publix shopping plaza. 

A drivers meeting will take place at 5:35PM. We will leave sharply at 5:45PM as our parade needs to begin on 

time to make certain we are not late to each of the facilities that will be expecting us to show up. I can tell you 

that they are all very excited to know we are coming and many are planning to have friends and families there 

that evening. 

Here are the facilities we will be driving through in order of appearance. 

1. Oaks at Fayettevillle 
1294 Hwy 54 West 
Fayetteville 
 
2. Hope Center Memory Care 
355 Brandywine Blvd 
Fayetteville 
 
3.  Heritage of Peachtree  
1967 Highway 54 W 
Peachtree City 
 
4. Ashley Glen 
441 Prime Point 
Peachtree City 
 
5. Arbor Terrace Peachtree City 
201 Crosstown Drive 
Peachtree City 
 

The total tour should take about 35 to 40 minuets depending on the number of cars we have. For those wishing 

to join, following our last stop at Arbor Terrace we will continue down Crosstown to the Crosstown Grill for 

dinner. Come on out and make some Christmas cheer, have some fun and enjoy the Season of giving. Decorate 

your car for the entire Christmas Season and show it off!  SEE NEXT PAGE FOR USEFUL LINKS! 
 

Terry Atkins' beautifully lighted A! 

https://www.google.com/maps/search/601+Stevens+Entry.+Peachtree+City?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/1294+Hwy+54?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/355+Brandywine+Blvd+%0D%0A%0D%0A+%09+Fayetteville?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/355+Brandywine+Blvd+%0D%0A%0D%0A+%09+Fayetteville?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/1967+Highway+54?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/441+Prime+Point+%0D%0A%0D%0A+%09+Peachtree+City?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/441+Prime+Point+%0D%0A%0D%0A+%09+Peachtree+City?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/201+Crosstown+Drive+%0D%0A%0D%0A+%09+Peachtree+City?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/201+Crosstown+Drive+%0D%0A%0D%0A+%09+Peachtree+City?entry=gmail&source=g
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Light Strips: https://www.amazon.com/dp/B07GZNQRNJ?ref=ppx_pop_mob_ap_share 
 
Attachments:  https://smile.amazon.com/dp/B076ZRRFD4/ref=cm_sw_r_em_api_glt_fabc_D1DBVDVWVYQSJ9655SA
M?_encoding=UTF8&th=1 
 
Lighted 
Wreath:  https://smile.amazon.com/dp/B08CJMMRD1/ref=cm_sw_r_em_api_glt_fabc_QMBSN5161KJX8B0VG88E?_en
coding=UTF8&psc=1 
(Can be used indoors and out. Water may just cause decorations to fade.) 
 

You can also try Sam's and Hobby Lobby, although the latter appears to be sold out of fairy lights. 

Questions?  Contact Jim Wingo at 404-683-73344, or Terry Atkins at 864-449-7958. 

 

ANNUAL MEETING RESULTS 

Our Annual Meeting took place on Saturday, November 6, at Crosstown Grill in Peachtree City.  We had 

a nice turnout, and the buffet lunch was delicious. 

The main order of business was, of course, to elect the new Board for 2022. Nominating Committee 

Chair, Dick Carne, described the search to fill positions, emphasizing the terrific pay and flexible office 

hours.  The team was able to persuade return performances from Treasurer Cheryl Simpson, 

Secretary/Recording Secretary Kathy Kelly-Huey, Newsletter Editor Gwyneth Shotwell, and Member-at-

Large Terry Atkins.  Jim Hunter graciously stepped into the Director’s role, and Tony Martino will serve 

for the first time as Vice-Director/Vice-President.  Jackie Peterson becomes Past Director/President. 

As her last official act, Jackie opened the floor to nominations, and receiving none, put the slate to a vote. 

The “ayes” were unanimous. 

Here is our Board for 2022. Thanks to everyone who will serve to continue the wonderful activities and 

camaraderie of our fabulous Model A Club! 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS -2022: 

Director/President: Jim Hunter 

Vice-Director/Vice-President: Tony Martino 

Treasurer: Cheryl Simpson 

Secretary/Recording Secretary: Kathy Kelly-Huey 

Newsletter: Gwyneth Shotwell 

Past Director/President: Jackie Peterson 

Member-at-Large: Terry Atkins 

__________________________________________ 

   

https://www.amazon.com/dp/B07GZNQRNJ?ref=ppx_pop_mob_ap_share
https://smile.amazon.com/dp/B076ZRRFD4/ref=cm_sw_r_em_api_glt_fabc_D1DBVDVWVYQSJ9655SAM?_encoding=UTF8&th=1
https://smile.amazon.com/dp/B076ZRRFD4/ref=cm_sw_r_em_api_glt_fabc_D1DBVDVWVYQSJ9655SAM?_encoding=UTF8&th=1
https://smile.amazon.com/dp/B08CJMMRD1/ref=cm_sw_r_em_api_glt_fabc_QMBSN5161KJX8B0VG88E?_encoding=UTF8&psc=1
https://smile.amazon.com/dp/B08CJMMRD1/ref=cm_sw_r_em_api_glt_fabc_QMBSN5161KJX8B0VG88E?_encoding=UTF8&psc=1
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DUES  ARE  DUE!  (past due on January 15)                        

Please send your check, made out to “Southside A’s” to:   

Cheryl Simpson 

8735 Watkins Rd. 

Chattahoochee Hills, GA 30268 

Dues are ONLY $15 for the year.  

*If any of your personal info has changed, please include with your 

check. 

**Make sure your MARC dues are renewed, too. 

MARC DUES INCREASE, 2022 

As a result of ever-decreasing membership, 
along with inflation, the MARC Board of 
Directors made the difficult decision to make a 
modest increase of $5.00 for a total of $50 
beginning in 2022 for New and Renewal 
Memberships.  
The form at the end of the Newsletter reflects 
this change. 

IN MEMORIAM: 
 

SUSIE PAPE 

 
Marshall Pape’s beloved wife, 
Susie, passed away October 17, 
2021.  Please remember Susie and 

the whole Pape family in your 
prayers.  

Marshall and Susie were very 
important to the formation of our 
original club, and we will feature 

that history in our next 
Newsletter. 
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MAFFI  - December 2021 

Thanks to each and every member of your club 

for your continued support of the Model A Ford 

Foundation Inc. and the Model A Museum on the 

campus of the Gilmore Car Museum. In the past, 

you have supported the fund raising to build this 

beautiful museum honoring our beloved Model 

A’s.  

We ask you to consider a donation to MAFFI of any amount you can afford to support the on-going needs of 

keeping this facility in top notch condition. Each donation will help provide new and interesting displays and, 

of course, help pay the bills. You may designate your gift to either the Museum Fund that will help pay the 

costs of operations and new exhibits or the Museum Endowment Fund.  

The Museum Endowment Fund was established so that the interest in our investments will cover our yearly 

operating cost ensuring the museum’s viability for generations to come. The museum was built solely through 

your gifts and continues to operate through your financial support. We appreciate all that you do for us and the 

Model A hobby and look forward to you visiting us at your museum.  

Stay Safe! Happy Holidays!  

John D Marshall Executive  

Director Model "A" Ford Foundation 

 

The holidays are fast 

approaching. Here’s 

the perfect gift for 

the mechanic in your 

home! 

                

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      

 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

Balance as of September 30, 2021: $3,102.05 

Deposits:  -0- 

Expenses:  -0- 

Balance as of October 31, 2021: $3,102.05 
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FASHION FINDS…      
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The Tech Corner 
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MAFCA National 

Awards Banquet, 2021 

 

 

https://www.mafca.com/events/2021%20NAB%20Reg-Release.pdf  

 

LOOKING AHEAD  -  NATIONAL EVENTS IN 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.mafca.com/events/2021%20NAB%20Reg-Release.pdf
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For Sale/Wanted

    
FOR SALE:   (NEW) 1931 Tudor. This is a car that 

can be driven as is and enjoyed as a basically 

authentic car. Numerous bolt on safety items have 

been added. Luggage rack and  trunk, with cover 

and front tool box. We are asking $10,500. 

Located in Guntersville, AL. 
Contact: Richard Haldeman: 256-293-2370. 

 

FOR SALE:   Excess parts, new, unused, although 

the boxes might be a bit dirty from sitting around. 

1) Set of 23 stainless lug nuts and 20 stainless 

washers - $60. 2) Two headlight reflectors for 

30/31, single center bulb, w/cork gaskets - $50. 

Contact: Tom Miller: 770-845-5768. 
 
FOR SALE:  Model A Trunk. Like new condition, 

comes with the leather straps and removable tray 

   Asking $450.00 

   Can be picked up in Oxford, Alabama  

   Contact: Gerald Grizzard 256-310-6463 
 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 FOR SALE:  1929 Town Sedan  (AACA First 

Place winner)  1985 National Meet. 

Not a show car now but a Model A set for touring. 

$18,000. On eBay currently. Located in AL. 

Contact: David Black, 256-339-3234 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

  

 FOR SALE:  1929 Model A Phaeton, reasonably 

solid body chemically stripped (now light 

surface rust), excellent original top bows 

complete with wood. Car is about 75% complete 

and rolling on 21 inch wheels. Asking $4500. 

You are invited to look it over in Franklin, GA. 

   Call Jim Dawson: 706-675-3696 

 

FOR SALE:  1930 Georgia License Plates.   

Unrestored and Restored. Singles, pairs, and 

sequentially numbered plates available. Email Jim 

Hunter at  ytguy@aol.com or call (770) 710-2153 

Club Items 

 

 Club Banners:  We have designed a Club 

Banner to display on your car when touring 

or just to hang in your shop.   Call  

Jim Johnston @ (678) 423-4344 or 

jamesrj@charter.net 

 

NEED A CLUB NAME TAG?  

Now you can order direct from Shirts Atlanta, 

LLC, located in Tyrone. 

They have been providing 

our tags for many years and 

have everything set to go. 

Simply email them at 

Info@ShirtsAtlanta.com or give them a call at 

770-487-9399. They will handle everything for 

your order, and mail it to you. If you live close 

by you can also stop in and pick up yourself 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:ytguy@aol.com
mailto:jamesrj@charter.net
mailto:Info@ShirtsAtlanta.com
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Application for Club Membership 
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Invitation to join Model “A” Restorers Club 
(Membership in Southside A’s requires membership in MARC, as well.) 

 

 
 

Model A Restorers Club Purpose: 

The purpose of the Model “A” Restorer’s Club is to encourage its members to acquire, preserve, restore, exhibit, 

and make use of the Model “A” Ford vehicles (models 1928-1931) and all things pertaining to the historical 

information, and to promote the introduction of ideas and fellowship among its members.  

The Southside A’s Newsletter: 

The Southside A’s Newsletter is published monthly by the Southside A’s Model A organization, members of the 

Model “A” Restorers Club, and is distributed by the club’s members and selected others. Non-copyrighted materials 

contained herein may be reprinted if credited to The Southside A’s Newsletter.  Reprints of copyrighted articles 

must have the approval of the original author.  Views expressed herein do not necessarily reflect the views of the 

Southside A’s Board of Directors or the National Model “A” Restorers Club.  
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Membership + Initiation Package 

 

 

Join The Model A Ford Club of America 

 
New Membership 

Name      _ 

Spouse's Name     _ 

Address       

City        

State   Zip  _ 

Country  Telephone  _ 

~ Membership Benefits ~ 

The Restorer magazine • Technical Support • Local 

Chapters•  National  Meets• Era Fashion Guidelines 

• "How To Restore" Series• Judging Standards and 

Restoration Guidelines 

 

Dues per year are 

U.S. Membership - $50 

Canada/Mexico Membership - $60 

International Membership - $70 

Permission n to publish my telephone number in 
future Membership Rosters? Yes:     No: _____ 

 

Gift Membership 

    Make checks or money orders payable to 

MAFCA 

U.S. Funds Only 

Name        

Spouse's Name         

Address     _ 

City      _ 

State   Zip  _ 

Country  Telephone  _ 

 

 

 
 

Optional Initiation Package 

For New Members Only 

 

 

Return this form and payment to: 
MAFCA 

    1 - Back issue of The Restorer 

1 - MAFCA Lapel Pin 
1 - MAFCA Decal 

1 - Name Badge 

Only $10 extra 

250 South Cypress Street • La Habra, CA 90631-5515 

Source: MAFCA Website 

Revised November 1, 2017 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visa/ MasterCard (circle one) 

Card Number: _______________________________  
Exp. Date:  _ 

Signature:.    

   Membership Only     

For Credit Card Orders ~ 


